Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

December 10, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Ray Bauer






Bill Keatley


Greg Collins







            


Michelle LaJoie




Sonya Norris


Scott Parker



Carl Stutzner






 



Les Townsend






Oliver Turner






Absent:
Raymond Bell and William Karr.
1. CALL TO ORDER.  
2. ROLL CALL.  Attendance was taken as noted.

3. CONSENT AGENDA.
· Approval of Minutes:  November 12, 2014 Regular Meeting.

Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Michelle LaJoie, to approve the minutes of the November 12, 2014 DDA regular Board meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

· Approval of Minutes:  November 21, 2014 Special Events Meeting.

Moved by Michelle LaJoie, supported by Sonya Norris, to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2014 DDA Special Events Meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 
4. SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS.
A. DDA Employee Holiday “Thank-you”.  Recommendation:  Purchase each employee (Andrea, April, Arnie, Jim and Kevin) a $50 downtown gift card for their work during the DDA Director’s absence, for a total cost of $250.  Director Knepper, in an effort to thank his staff for the great job they have done in his absence, wanted to give his staff downtown gift cards.  However, after discussing this with City Attorney Steve Cannello, Director Knepper became aware that monetary gifts cannot be given within a government entity.  Therefore, Director Knepper provided Certificates of Appreciation for the DDA Board to sign for each employee and he is suggesting a holiday / thank-you luncheon for his staff.  

Moved by Oliver Turner, supported by Sonja Norris to allow Director Knepper to take his staff out to a holiday lunch, as a thank you for their hard work during his absence.  The motion passed unanimously.
B. Sault Printing “Thank-you”.  Ron Maleport of Sault Printing Company, Inc. gave the DDA a $300 discount on a printing project.  Director Knepper had the DDA Board members sign a thank-you card to Mr. Maleport.  
5. UNFINISHED BUSINESS.
A. South Ashmun Streetscape – 2015 Construction.  Grant of $490,000 was awarded from the Transportation Alternatives Program via MDOT.  Construction will start next spring.  Work on the design of the South Ashmun Streetscape will take place during the winter to be ready for construction in the spring.
B. Downtown Income Survey.  Director Knepper received notice from the MEDC that the downtown income survey had been approved based on 82.9% of the residents in the DDA District were found to be in the low to moderate income range.  484 families of the possible 561 families in the DDA District responded in the target area.  The data clearly indicates that this is a low-moderate income area and is eligible for the Community Development Block Program.    
C. Business Survey.  Director Knepper received a business survey template from a colleague of DDA Board member Michelle LaJoie’s.  Director Knepper will provide a draft of the business survey to the DDA Board next month and at that time will assign each Board member a number of businesses for them to contact regarding the survey.  
D. Downtown Snowplowing Contract.  
Due to the large snowfall amounts during the first two / three weeks in November, removing snow from downtown sidewalks was a challenge for Matheny Lawn Service.  At times they would remove the snow only to have to go back and do it again within an hour or two, leaving some sidewalks snow-covered for longer than usual.  Now that the snow has subsided, Matheny Lawn Service has caught up with maintaining the sidewalks.  
The DDA and the City Street Department purchased a $400 snow-blower and split the cost.  This will help with timely sidewalk snow removal during big snow events.
This month the DDA will be invoicing property owners who have opted to buy-in for $1.60 per foot of property frontage for sidewalk snow removal.  
6. COMMITTEE REPORTS.
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  TBA.  The next Parking Advisory Board meeting has tentatively been scheduled for Thursday, January 8, 2015.  Details will follow.  
B. Finance Committee Meeting:  TBA.  The Finance Committee, consisting of Michelle LaJoie, Greg Collins, Oliver Turner will meet with Director Knepper on Friday, January 16, 2015 at 10:00 a.m. in the City Commission Chambers at City Hall.
7. NEW BUSINESS.
A. Purchase of DDA Brochures for Spring Distribution.  MDOT has requested 9,500 for the local rest area.  Sault Printing has provided quotes of:
· $1,665 for 15,000 brochures
· $2,000 for 20,000 brochures

· $2,300 for 25,000 brochures

DDA brochures were updated last year at a cost of $1,800 for 10,000 brochures. The MDOT Visitor’s Center has asked for 9,500 brochures for spring distribution.  $5,000 was budgeted for events and $2,200 has been spent on advertising, leaving $2,800 left in the events budget.

Moved by Scott Parker, supported by Greg Collins, to purchase 15,000 brochures from Sault Printing at a cost of $1,665.  The motion passed unanimously. 
8. DOWNTOWN MANAGER’S REPORT.
A. Review of Financial Statement.  See attached.  Director Knepper provided print outs of detailed revenues and expenditures for six months ending in December 2014.  Discussion included the following: 
DDA General Fund:  Revenues - $23,931-YTD; $67,000 Budget

                                  Expenditures - $53,014.48-YTD; $143,700 Budget
TIFA 1 Fund:             Revenues - $79,693.55-YTD; $202,500 Budget


                                  Expenditures - $11,109.91-YTD; $29,500 Budget
TIFA 2 Fund:             Revenues - $69,929.27-YTD; $101,300 Budget

                                  Expenditures - $15,979.27-YTD; $29,900 Budget 
Capital Projects DDA Fund:  DDA Façade CDBG Grants-$497,600
Parking Fund:            Revenues - $77,620.57-YTD; $187,200 Budget

                                  Expenditures - $61,931.47-YTD; $219,500 Budget  

Parking Deck:            Revenues - $92,327.93-YTD; $175,500 Budget

                                  Expenditures - $20,015.81-YTD; $66,200 Budget  

The biggest budget concern for the DDA is the Parking Deck.  City Administration has been meeting with War Memorial Hospital regularly regarding the re-structuring of the Lease Agreement between the City and WMH.
The DDA Finance Committee will be meeting on January 16, 2015 to carefully go through the budget in preparation for the 2015-16 fiscal year.
B. Vacancy Concerns.
1) PNC Bank has been sold to Hantz Financial.  They will be moving into the building in January 2015.
2) The Bird has been sold.  The new owner plans to renovate and turn it into a retail space for outdoor sports / adventures.  The Liquor License will stay with the new owner.
3) The Haller building is still vacant.
C. Business Recruitment.
1) A health care services company is renting space in the Huntington Bank building.
2) Up North Nutrition has opened at 826 Ashmun Street.
3) A Spanish Learning Center has opened on the second floor above “Thinking of You” store, along with a massage business and an attorney’s office.
Director Knepper indicated that there is a new Small Business Development Center (SBDC) representative in Sault Ste. Marie, Michigan who can provide professional business advice such as development of business plans, manufacturing assistance, financial packaging, and technical support.  The SBDC representative will be a good partner for up-coming businesses in Sault Ste. Marie.

D. State Façade Grant Program.  Construction planning has begun on five buildings downtown.  The five businesses who are receiving façade grant funds are committed to this program.  The deadline for construction to begin is June 1, 2015.
E. 2014 DDA Goals.  At the January 2015 DDA Board meeting the agenda will include a goal-setting session.  The Board will be discussing the DDA’s long-term and short-term goals. 
1) Reconstruct Oaka Alley. 
2) Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties.  
3) Fill vacancies.    
4) Improve fiscal stability of DDA.    
5) Transfer ownership of the Parking Deck to WMH.  .
F. Events.
1) Review of Parade of Lights and Small Business Saturday.  Director Knepper indicated that the Parade of Lights went very well, with a lot of participants.  Tim Korcel did an excellent job decorating the Courthouse Christmas tree with new lights and a lighted star on top of the tree.  Carl Stutzner played a great Santa Claus.  Small Business Saturday was a success; the DDA plans to promote it more next year.  DDA Board member Scott Parker suggested that “thank you” notes be sent to participants in the Parade, as well as The Salvation Army who provided hot chocolate.
2) Review of Christmas Open House, December 6th, preparation for December 13th.  The December 6th Open House went well.  Over 100 people participated in Community Action’s Walk for Warmth.  Don Bell will be providing horses and a carriage for the December 13th Christmas Open House from 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
3) Pub Crawl.  This event is coming up soon.  The DDA Events Committee will be further discussing this at the events meetings later in December and in January 2015.
4) Outhouse Race.
G. National Register Historic District Update.  No new updates.
9. MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD.  

A. Parking Meter Collection Procedures.
· Discuss requiring a second person to assist with collecting coins from the meters and parking garage to ensure accuracy and oversight.

For many years one person has been responsible for collecting cash from meters and the parking garage.  The Parking Advisory Board has suggested that two people take part in collecting cash, to ensure accuracy and oversight.  Currently, the cash is collected, put in bags with labels as to specific blocks around town, and deposited at Central Savings Bank during banking hours.  Central Savings Bank then counts the cash and deposits into a DDA account.  It was also suggested by the DDA Board that cash collected from each meter be recorded in an effort to determine which meters are producing and which meters are not producing.  Director Knepper indicated that he would talk to his staff about this and get back to the DDA Board at the next meeting.  
B. Meter Pole and Street Sign Repairs.
· Discuss bent meter poles and bent street signs, and how to efficiently conduct repairs.
Typically, the City Street Department has repaired bent meter poles and signs around town.  Due to low staffing in the Street Department, this has not been done as efficiently.  DDA staff has been repairing some of the damaged poles and signs and will be teaming up with the Street Department to make sure that this gets done.
C. Lighting in the Parking Garage.
· Discuss energy-saving policy of keeping certain rows of lights off. 

The DDA Board, along with the previous DDA Director, agreed to cut back 50% on lighting at the parking garage in an effort to decrease costs for electricity.  Director Knepper indicated that the DDA will replace any burned out light bulbs, and make sure one row of lights is always on.  He will also research the cost of all lights being on.  
D. Senior discount at Parking Garage.
· Discuss an additional 10% discount for seniors off the resident rate of $270/year.  
Senior Citizens who reside at Avery Square have requested an additional 10% discount on yearly parking passes at the parking garage.  The price for a full year is $300; the current resident discount is $270 per year.  An additional 10% for Senior Citizens would bring it to $243.  It was suggested that the DDA contact other cities as to the cost (and senior/veteran discounts) for annual parking passes in parking structures in their communities.
Moved by Scott Parker, supported by Sonja Norris to table this issue until the next DDA Board meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.
E. Sonja Norris complemented the DDA on the great job they are doing removing snow on the sidewalks downtown.

F. Ray Bauer indicated that recently the street lights on West Portage Avenue were not on.  In the past, the DDA Board had voted to turn off the lights at approximately 2:00 a.m.
G. DDA Winter Meeting Location.
· Discuss utilizing Avery Square as the official meeting place for the DDA Board during the winter months.

Moved by Greg Collins, supported by Michelle LaJoie, to utilize the Avery Square as the official meeting place for the DDA Board in January, February and March.  The motion passed unanimously.

10. MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
11. ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:25   a.m. upon motion of Sonja Norris and support of Les Townsend.  The motion passed unanimously.





Respectfully submitted,






Carl Stutzner, Chair
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